Room Kk November News 2019

Dear Parents,

We had a wonderful time celebrating Halloween with our friends during the month of October.
We enjoyed participating in the activities during our Halloween party and seeing all the spooky
costumes. The pumpkin patch field trip was a huge success and the children enjoyed picking out a
pumpkin, gourd, and Indian corn at Goebbert’s Farm.

We have been doing fantastic learning our letters and sight words during our reading and
language arts unit. In the month of November, we will continue with the letters LI, Ii, and Tt. We
will also continue activities associated with each letter such as, spelling dictionary pages and
bringing in mystery bags.

Our Daily 3 math, and Daily 5 reading and language arts groups have been going wonderfully.
We have been able to read quietly to ourselves without interruptions for 10 minutes.

During our math unit, we used our hands and other manipulatives to help us with simple addition.
In November, we will continue to use manipulatives to help us review addition.

In science, we had a blast traveling to outer space by learning about the moon and our solar
system. This month, we will learn about weather.

In social studies, we enjoyed learning about maps and how to use them. This month, we will learn
more about the holiday of Thanksgiving and community helpers.

Ms. Melissa has enjoyed teaching the children how to use different art materials on Fridays. They
have done a great job creating different art projects. The children have also loved learning
Spanish with Ms. Michelle.

A few reminders:
e Please have your child write their names on all assignments.
e We will have our second review day on Monday, November 11™, No new curriculum will
be introduced.
e We will be closed Thursday, November 28th and Friday, November 29th for
Thanksgiving.
® Progress reports will come home November 18th and November 19th.

Happy Thanksgiving!!!!

Ms. Michelle, Ms. Jill and Ms. Melissa






